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THE EAST WALNUT HILLS ASSEMBLY 
MONTHLY MEMBER MEETING 

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 at 7:00 PM 
St. Francis De Sales School Cafeteria 

 
Agenda Item Discussion Action 

 Welcome EWHA President Drew Gores welcomed everyone to the monthly 
meeting. 

None 

 Acceptance of 
1/3/18 prior meeting 
minutes  

The minutes of the preceding monthly meeting on 1/3/18 was posted to 
the website at eastwalnuthills.org and were accepted as posted. 

None 

3. Cincinnati Fire/ 
Police Department 

Cincinnati Fire Department representative, Lt. Emerson, discussed the 
heroin epidemic, preventable cooking fires, and smoke detectors. 
Cincinnati Police Department representative, Officer Butler, discussed 
safety issues in the neighborhood and the crime stats, see attached. 
Captain Aaron Jones, the new captain for District 2, introduced himself. 

None 

4. Treasurer's 
Report 

Freeman Durham gave the Treasurer’s Report, based on December 31, 
2017 numbers, which is attached below. 

None 

5. Beautification Sue Fullen reported that the vacant lot at1906 Kemper had been cleaned 
up and that she was working with the San Marco manager to remove 
torn awnings.  Tom Fullen repaired several broken banners and George 
Warrington repaired the Victory Pkwy traffic island EWH sign. 

None 

6. Business 
Association 

Simon Coriell reported that the Pottery Fair will remain in EWH. Next 
WOW on March 9th. Adoptable Pets night will be at Woodburn Brewery 
Feb 8th. Feb 13th will be a Fat Tuesday celebration on Woodburn. Joshua 
Larson from Wild Things announced a new website and promotional 
design for WOW.  

None 

7. Development Drew reported on status of the Anthem development and the two-way 
discussions. She reported that permits for the Rainbow Building’s white 
box build out and façade work were received. Ed Pfetzing reported that 
EWHA’s request for increased TIF funding for the north Woodburn 
streetscape was approved by the Budget and Finance Committee and 
City Council.  He reported that the necessary lighting petitions for the 
north Woodburn properties had been signed and submitted to the City. 

None 

8. Communications Brad Birck reported that the website is newly updated; that membership 
and parking lot permits can be purchased on the website; and the 
website has an updated BA map of Woodburn. 

None 

9. Parking and 
Parking 
Development 

Richard Boydston reported on the Parking Lots income and expenses. 
The Parking Committee has received 4 bids from contractors/consultants 
to upgrade both lots which are being reviewed. Tony Fischer, chair of 
the Parking Development Committee, led a discussion about Myrtle 
residents being negatively impacted by on-street parking on Myrtle. It 
was agreed that the EWHA Board would reach out to Greater Cincinnati 
Behavioral Health Services about their employees and clients parking on 
Myrtle when they should be using GCBHS’s off-street lots.    

None 
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10. Events   Christine reported on the status of the Artswave Grant, Movie Night x 2, 
and announced that Angela White has volunteered to be EWH’s 
Cincinnati Neighborhood Games Captain. 

None 

Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm. None 

Recorded by: Mark Nelson, Secretary  
Next EWHA Board Meeting: Wednesday 2/28/18 at 7:00 pm at MRC 
Attachments: Agenda, Treasurer’s Report, Sign-in Sheet, and Police Dept. Crime Statistics. 
Next Assembly Meeting: Wednesday, 3/7/18 at 7:00 PM – St. Francis De Sales School Cafeteria 










